

CEC EDU	GRAMMAR A2-B1
PLACEMENT TEST	Student name:
Time allowed: 40 minutes	Date of birth:

A. VOCABULARY & GRAMMAR	Part 1-3	 / 35
B. READING COMPREHENSION	Part 4	 / 5
	Total	 / 40

A. VOCABULARY & GRAMMAR

Part 1: Choose the correct answer. (..... / 20)

- The geese in the front garden.
A. is B. are C. am D. was
- James at home yesterday?
A. Is B. Are C. Was D. Were
- Are there cheeseburgers on the dish?
A. an B. any C. the D. some
- Our plane arrives in Hanoi two o'clock the afternoon.
A. on / in B. in / in C. at / in D. at / on
- We are going to travel August.
A. on B. in C. at D. both B and C
- My dad usually coffee in the morning, but today he tea.
A. drinks/drinks B. drinks/ is drinking C. is drinking / drink D. is drinking/drinks
- Water at 100° Celsius.
A. is boiling B. boil C. boils D. are boiling
- My grandmother this watch fifteen years ago.
A. buys B. buyed C. bought D. has bought
- The white car is of three cars.
A. faster B. fastest C. faster than D. the fastest
- Alex is a driver. He drives
A. careful/ fast B. careless/ fast C. carefully/ fastly D. careless/ fastly

11. I'm really today because I went to bed too late last night.
A. tired B. tiring C. excited D. exciting
12. shirt is yellow. What color is ?
A. My/ your B. Mine/ your C. My/ yours D. Mine/ yours
13. Sarah didn't have time to cook dinner, so she ordered takeout from restaurant.
A. some B. much C. a little D. many
14. You drink too much coffee. You cannot sleep well at night.
A. can B. may C. should D. shouldn't
15. Jane's house is opposite the cinema, ?
A. isn't it B. does it C. didn't it D. wasn't it
16. If we don't protect the animals in danger, they here in the future.
A. are B. will be B. won't be D. are going to be
17. He his new car yet.
A. didn't drive B. doesn't drive C. hasn't driven D. hasn't drove
18. They in the mountains when a terrible storm
A. were hiking/ began C. hiked/ began
B. were hiking/ begun D. hiked/ was beginning
19. Facebook is a social network is used by millions of people every day.
A. who B. which C. where D. when
20. Chocolate in the factory.
A. makes B. is make C. is made D. are made

Part 2: Complete the sentences in the correct tenses. (..... / 10)

1. Jacob (watch) TV in the living room every evening.
2. Lily (not / practice) her violin at weekends.
3. Linda (not / listen) to the radio at the moment.
4. (you / do) anything right now? I need your help.
5. (John / play) tennis every Saturday?
6. They (leave) school 30 minutes ago.
7. I think it (rain) tomorrow.

8. Where (you / go) last Friday?
9. I promise I (call) you when I arrive.
10. Look at the dark clouds! It (rain) soon.

Part 3: Rewrite the sentences so that they have the same meaning. (..... / 5)

1. My house is bigger than your house.
→ Your house
2. I don't like drinking coffee.
→ I hate
3. I started learning English three years ago.
→ I have
4. Susie is a good swimmer.
→ Susie can
5. Let's go to the cinema tonight.
→ Why

B. READING

Part 4: Read the text and choose the correct answer. (..... / 5)

Jack Calder

Violin player Jack Calder plays in the Australian band, Ocean Blue.

Jack Calder started playing the violin when he was ten. 'My music teacher played and one day he asked if anyone wanted to learn. Some girls put up their hands and so did I. I didn't have a violin, but my uncle said I could use his. The lessons were really hard at first, but playing the violin soon became important to me.'

After leaving school, Jack moved to Melbourne. For a time, he preferred listening to music to playing it. The rock music he listened to sounded very different from violin music, so he bought an electric violin, and started putting the things he liked about rock music into the music he played on his violin.

A year later, Jack met a small group of Melbourne musicians. 'We all thought about music in the same way and started Ocean Blue together. A year later, we were playing lots of concerts, and our music was selling well. But we didn't want this to make us different people. We didn't want to stop being friends.'

Jack meets many people who think playing the violin is an unusual career, but he doesn't agree with them. 'I think it's the best thing in the world. I guess I'm lucky that way. The internet has changed music, but when I walk into a violin shop it's like entering another world - one where time has stopped. Someone has looked after these beautiful old instruments that are two or three hundred years old. I think that's amazing.'

1. What do we learn about Jack in the first paragraph?

- A. He was the only person at school to play the violin.
- B. He learned to play on an instrument that he borrowed.
- C. He enjoyed playing the violin as soon as he started learning.

2. What is the writer doing in the second paragraph?

- A. explaining why Jack thought some music was easy to play
- B. saying why only a few people liked the music Jack played
- C. describing how Jack changed the kind of music he played

3. What does Jack say about Ocean Blue?

- A. Nobody in the band liked travelling far to play in a concert.
- B. The band members were interested in different kinds of music.
- C. Everyone wanted to stay friends when the band became successful.

4. Why does Jack think he is lucky?

- A. He meets lots of people.
- B. He loves what he does.
- C. He has an unusual career.

5. Jack thinks it is a good idea

- A. to keep some things that people used in the past.
- B. to make more music available on the internet
- C. to teach more people to play an instrument.